BARRISTER

30 January 2022

To: Minister of Health, Andrew Little, a.little@ministers.govt.nz

To: Minister of Covid-19 Response, Chris Hipkins, <u>c.hipkins@ministers.govt.nz</u>

To: Chris James, Medsafe, chris.james@health.govt.nz

CC: Phil Knipe, Chief Legal Adviser, Ministry of Health, phil.knipe@health.govt.nz

Dear Ministers and Mr James

URGENT REQUEST TO IMMEDIATELY SUSPEND THE VACCINATION PROGRAMME DUE TO DISCOVERY OF POSSIBLE EXISTENCE OF NANOSCALE ADVANCED TECHNOLOGY IN THE COVID-19 VACCINE BEING DISTRIBUTED IN NEW ZEALAND

Summary

The purpose of this letter is to bring to your attention evidence of the possible existence of nano-technology in vaccines in New Zealand.

If this technology is present the risks are unknown but potentially serious and harmful.

A precautionary approach requires the immediate cessation of the vaccination programme while investigations are carried out.

Failure to do so may cause serious harm to New Zealanders.

An urgent meeting is requested so that the full import of the material provided can be properly explained.

Introduction

I have been engaged by New Zealand Doctors Speaking Out with Science (NZDSOS) to formally bring to the immediate and urgent attention of key Ministers and government officials, photographic evidence that suggests Pfizer Comirnaty vials in New Zealand may contain nano-scale advanced technology.

A selection of photographic images are **enclosed**. My client is also in possession of videos which cannot be easily sent by email that need to be separately provided to you.

The exact source of the New Zealand investigations must remain confidential. However, Dr Matthew Shelton, who was contacted by the scientists involved, has given the **enclosed** sworn affidavit as to his first-hand assessment of the veracity and provenance of the images and how they were obtained, and the quality and experience of the scientists.

This evidence is consistent with evidence emerging overseas

Similar findings of nano-technology being detected in vaccines have already been raised and published internationally with high quality technical reports being released.

For example, graphene oxide has been detected in Covid-19 vaccines by micro-raman spectroscopy – refer document **enclosed**. As you will be aware graphene oxide is highly toxic and has no legitimate reason to be in the Covid-19 vaccines.

In another report by Dr Young (**enclosed**), spectroscopic analyses confirms that non-organic chemical elements are present in Covid-19, e.g. aluminium. While Dr Young's report does not meet publication level standard, it still contains some important data.

In addition, I understand regulators and relevant ministers have previously received letters of concern from NZDSOS from the beginning of the Government's pandemic strategy. A particular concern raised was that the vials of the vaccine may be contaminated with graphene oxide. This document is also **enclosed**.

Unknown implications of such technology justifies immediate cessation of the vaccine

The potential presence of such technology in vaccines being used in New Zealand is of grave concern. It would mean that vaccines being distributed in New Zealand may contain ingredients that do not occur in nature, have not been disclosed in any official data safety sheets, have not been tested in any clinical trials, and that therefore the actual risk to recipients from these substances is unknown.

Whether or not these structures have any effects in the human body, harmful or otherwise, their potential presence demands an immediate precautionary response from the government and regulators.

Taken together with mounting evidence of death and injuries associated temporally with the injections, NZDSOS believes that the evidence supplied should be prima facie presumed to be a true reflection of the vaccine contents unless and until proven otherwise and interpreted as presenting a possible serious threat to the health of New Zealanders.

They say that an immediate halt to the vaccination campaign whilst regulators investigate is not only fully justified but is the only available and responsible response.

Interpreting the images

What has been provided are highly magnified images of incredibly small structures (i.e. shown up to 4000 x magnification). In the time allowed between being shown and then carrying out a preliminary assessment of the information, and recognizing the urgent public health imperative of official regulators being informed, NZDSOS have not been able to do a detailed scientific study themselves, nor provide any certainty as to the purpose of this technology.

However, the additional material provided with this letter provides an obvious framework for assessing the images that have been obtained in NZ. These should be used in order to best interpret the NZ images.

Action required

You may find the images shocking and disturbing. A degree of cognitive dissonance may be an expected reaction. However, NZDSOS reiterate that given the public health implications, the images should be regarded as a true reflection of the vaccine contents, until proven otherwise.

Please urgently confirm receipt of this information and confirm that immediate action will be taken to meaningfully engage with this material and take the necessary steps to protect the public from further potential serious harm.

Additionally, NZDSOS seek an urgent meeting with appropriate senior Ministers and/or regulators and officials in the week of **31 January 2022** so that the full import of this information can be properly explained, and to assist them take the necessary appropriate next steps. The videos referred to above would also be provided.

Lisa Landen

Yours sincerely

Lisa Hansen

Encl